
NORTHERN SCHOOL COUNCIL MEETING – approved January 2017
Wednesday November 16, 2016

Present: Ron Felsen, Bettina Haar, Scott de Veber, Adam Gordon, Haimchand Katwaroo, Kasi Kugapalan, Rachael Cayley, Johanna Samuel, Jackson Flagal, Joanna Stong, Kaan Yigit, Rick and Bryany Suvanto, Mauricio Viveros, Rob McCready, Rita___________, Samir Fahs, Peggy Judge, Jamshid Mortazavi, Sylvia Perry, Nancy Matthews, Karim Hajj, Melissa Rosen. (Quorum reached)

· PRINCIPALS REPORT- Ron Felsen:  ---  Highlights of upcoming events:  Nov. 18th- 2nd PA Day (the 3rd PA Day will be 

December 2nd ).  In the morning staff will discuss Board mandated school improvement plan. Afternoon- Compliance Training for teachers and a chance for the departments to come together.

· Report cards go out November 24th. Marks are a snapshot of where kids are to date. Grade 12 grades begin to get submitted to Universities in February 2017.

· Parent-Teacher interviews are set up for the afternoon and evening of December 1st.

· Nov. 28th, 7-9 p.m. at NSS Library, Shelley Laskin will hold a Ward Forum- Topic- “Mental Health and Well Being”.

· Course proposals for next year are underway and this year Principal Felsen will allow parent input.  Information about this will be sent in his weekly update.  Adding new courses is a complex matter, dependent on a number of factors, including costs, physical requirements, teachers available as well as enrolment in other courses.

· Fashion Show is coming up December 7 & 8- which is part of the United Way Campaign. There is an assembly about this Thursday Nov. 17th. 

· The CN Tower Stair Climb which raised money for United Way was a huge success. Northern raised the most money of any public school.

· December 14th is the Northern Winterlude Concert- 7pm. Even if your student isn’t performing – this is a lovely festive way for families to participate and enjoy the start of the holiday season.  Everyone is welcome and encouraged to attend.

· School Goals- There is a TDSB school wide vision for three goals for schools.  This year, in consultation with staff, NSS has decided on the following goals:

1. ACHIEVEMENT: More than 60% of the student body is male and girls are outperforming boys across the board. There is also a gap in learning skills with girls achieving excellence in- Collaboration/Responsibility/Self Regulation… The Achievement goal is to support “boys’ learning”.

2. WELL BEING: There is recognition that Northern can be a stressful environment especially around testing and grades. Departments are looking at the basis of evaluations and trying to coordinate better timing of evaluations between departments to ease students’ anxiety.

3. EQUITY: There are families and parents who can advocate for their kids and families and parents who for whatever reason may not be able. The school is creating a Caring Adult Program. The goal is to identify staff who will be trained and then pairing them up with students who have been identified as needing advocacy and support.

Principal Felsen will also be sharing these with the wider school community in his weekly email should parents wish to provide input on these goals.

· Parent-Teacher Interviews: There was a suggestion that it would be a good idea to explain at an Assembly for Parents before these interviews, what the criteria of evaluations are. Marks need to be explained. There is a mark book print out which is a comprehensive view of the student’s marks. Parents can request that these be made available.

· Joanna Strong brought up the point that kids on sports teams are missing classes in the afternoon and their grades are dropping because of this scheduling. Principal Felsen explained that an effort is being made to divide the sports schedule into Mornings and Afternoons so that this is not “afternoon heavy” Parents are encouraged to remind students to check in with their teachers BEFORE they miss class for their Sports team (and coaches and teachers remind them of this), and it is the student’s responsibility to keep up on the assignments and work of the classes they’ve missed. 

· JENN MARR- Teacher Representative: Nothing to discuss yet

· Principal Felsen announced that Room 336 which has been under closed and under renovation is now a multi-purpose lab primarily for the Business Department (Accounting…). Projectors are also being mounted in the ceilings of the classrooms.

· JACKSON FLAGAL- Student Representative:  Funding applications have been sent out. A request from the Student Wellness Committee for $400.00 has been submitted to the School Council. (Kasi)

· United Way Week is next week and this is a spirited week filled with great activities for the students. Each home form creates a station selling crafts and food and this is a chance for students to get to know each other, work creatively and together towards fundraising for United Way. This week has been moved from September to November to give students a break from tests and pressures at school before Report Cards are handed out.

· CO-CHAIR REPORT- Bettina Hoar & Scott de Veber:  went over changes to the last meetings minutes (two corrections for Breakfast Committee and Statement of Needs)

· P.I.A.C.- this coming Saturday, November 19th at Earl Haig S. School there will be an all day conference from 8am – 3pm with a featured speaker Jennifer Kolari (Connected Parenting). There is a marketplace as well. The link to this event is in Principal Felsen’s last monthly message. Shelley Laskin also has website and a newsletter with updates about TDSB.

· PARENTS FOR EDUCATION is a Parent engagement and advocacy group which would like every school council to have a member involved. If you are involved with Parents for Education and would like to the the PfE representative at our School Council we would be very happy to welcome your participation.

· DBT (Dialectical Behaviour Therapy) - Bettina is involved in helping this group bring the evidence based mental well being curriculum “DBT for Schools” to Canada. They provide skills training to teachers, parents and students on dealing with emotional regulation.   For more information contact  HYPERLINK "mailto:sc.northersecondaryschool@tdsb.on.ca" 

mailto:sc.northersecondaryschool@tdsb.on.ca.

· SCHOOL STATEMENT OF NEEDS: SSON: 

· Every year the School Council is required to write a description of the needs the school has in case there is a change in Principal.  This year’s SSON (available here) was sent out in Principal Felsen’s weekly email and posted on nsscouncil.com website for feedback.  It proposes:

a) An empowering leader who creates an inclusive environment at school. A principal open to the interests and activities of the Students. Someone who advocates for all students and creates a culture of learning and the sharing of knowledge. Keeping the school spirit high..

b) A strong administrator.

Feedback was received from the student rep to add “school spirit” and a parent provided feedback that the communication section should add the term “frequent and regular” with an explanation that Principal Felsen’s weekly emails are very helpful.  The teacher and student rep will bring the SSON to their next meetings and provide feedback by Thursday, November 25 by email to sc.northernsecondaryschool@tdsb.on.ca so that the SSON Committee can incorporate the changes.  The revised SSON will be circulated on the website and it was agreed that since the document is past due, a motion was passed to allow School Council to vote by email on this one item.  Parents wishing to provide additional feedback may do so before November 25th to sc.northernsecondaryschool@tdsb.on.ca.

· BUDGET:  Adam Gordon/Kasi Kugapalan.

The Budget Committee of the School Council proposes the budget based on historical requests, results of school surveys, and requests from students, staff and committees and the amount of money collected at the beginning of the year from parent donations.  

The draft Budget was circulated in Principal Felsen’s weekly email and posted on nsscouncil.com website total is $27,268.00.  $1,468.00 is our contingency. Some line items were explained, including the fact that we are expecting money back from the NEMO Water Bottle initiative.  Spending is divided into four “buckets”: Student Enrichment, Parent Engagement, Teacher Engagement, and Environment Enhancements. 

The Budget for 2016-17 was approved.  This means that all funding requests already contemplated therein that are for under $1,000 can now be considered and disbursed by the Budget Committee directly, provided they fall within the guidelines and budget amounts.  The budget committee will report at every meeting about funds spent and updates to the budget.  For funding requests that exceed $1,000 or that are denied, the Budget Committee must present these to School Council for a final decision.  

· Prior to the approval to the total 2016-17 budget, the following items were moved for approval:

The Wellness application for assistance ($400.00) has been approved.

$1,500 in grants for students who require help with Post Secondary School applications has been approved.

· Deaf and Hard of Hearing has put in a request for $1,500.00 to assist with travel and participation in a week long program- Canadian Tournament for the Deaf which will take place in Western Canada and includes social activities, Sports tournaments, Math Competitions, Robotics etc. This is a fantastic opportunity for students to have a rich experience and forge friendships and connections with students from all over Canada. Eric Larocque (Head of the Deaf and Hard of Hearing Dept) is asking for $1,500.00. The trip is in May 2017 and the students are fundraising for it. In principle the School Council is positive and eager to satisfy this request but need to establish where the funds can come from and how much can be allocated to this request.

· Three new committee sheets have been submitted: Well Being, Green Northern and Learning Disabilities (LD).  Cell Phone Committee sheet is pending.  The committee sheets are the “guiding principles” for each committee and as soon as they are approved – they will be added as an addendum to the NSS Council Constitution.  Please have a look at the sheets here or under the drafts section of NSSCouncil.com website should you wish to provide comments or questions and send them to mailto:sc.northernsecondaryschool@tdsb.on.ca
· WELCOME COMMITTEE: Since many of the same parents who signed up for the volunteer committee and the outreach committee are the same, these have been folded into the Welcome Committee, which will focus on communication, volunteers and outreach including finding speakers to bring to School. Committee Form Welcome .docx
· LD COMMITTEE: Sylvia Perry: The report is being written and awaiting input from the community. One issue that is an overarching principle of consideration is technology assistance for LD Students.  There is a request being made for $500.00 from the Student Council for motivational speakers. Self esteem is the long term goal in this programming. Sylvia needs to present questions about policies and procedures in relation to implementing the new programs and ideas the committee has, to the Principal (Ron Felsen).  The committee will make a list of questions they have to help them navigate the TDSB protocols and system. One of the issues in question is whether Grade 9 LD students must be required to take the EQAO test and if this test should count for as much of a percentage of their final mark, given potential anxieties associated with testing.  Another issue being discussed that not all students can afford tutors and resources to help them and there are students who have deficiencies but have not been diagnosed and therefore cannot get help. There is $1,000. for Parent Engagement in the Budget and this amount or part of it can go to initiatives proposed by the LD Committee.

The Committee is looking for Student Representation on the Committee. Committee Form LD.docx
· WELL BEING: this committee submitted their Committee Sheet for approval. Committee Form Well Being.docx
· GIFTED COMMITTEE:  Nothing to report – for those interested in receiving the minutes of this committee please contact northerngifted@gmail.com

· SCHOOL SURVEY: Kaan Yigit:           Last year a Survey went out and approximately 100 people within the Northern S.School community and 25 Teachers responded. The findings from the Survey are being put together and can be a resource for analysing needs within the school for this coming year.  The Survey Committee is happy to act as a resource for all other committees wishing to undertake survey’s.

· GREEN COMMITTEE: Sustainability at Northern. – Meeting to be held on December 1st, 3:15 – 4:15 p.m., room 317.  Green Northern is a new group focused on creating a culture of sustainability at Northern, more specifically building ecological literacy into our daily lives (that is walking the talk, not just teaching ideas but actually modelling them in our lives in families, activities at school, offices, etc). The group welcomes parents, teachers, other staff as well as students. It will work collaboratively with the student environmental group NEMO. If you can't make the meeting but want to be a part of this group, please e-mail iva.kinclova@tdsb.on.ca.

· Given that we have so many amazing committees and so much work being done, it would be ideal to for committees to submit reports to the School Council before our Council Mtg, which could then be also posted on the nsscouncil.com for other parents to see.  In the mean time, we will continue to publish reports in these minutes and remind all parents that they are welcome to join any and all committees and attend all meetings of School Council as well as provide input or asks questions either by email to mailto:sc.northernsecondaryschool@tdsb.on.ca or via the website nsscouncil.com

